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Immediate Past President’s Message
by Janis White

Hello, all you wonderful 4CU 
members!  This year your unit put 
on a record number of rallies, and 
I hope you were able to attend at 
least one.  The food, fellowship, and 
just plain fun we share at a rally 
are the best reasons to belong to 
4CU.  Thank you to all our hosts 
and their support crews.  Without 
your willingness to host, 4CU would 
not be as vibrant and growing as it 
is!

This year your unit also reached 
a membership milestone.  We are 
now 200 strong in full memberships, 
and a huge “thank you” goes out 
to Terry Rich, our Membership 
Chairperson.  He works on 
recruiting and retaining members 
at every rally and every campsite 
he visits, and his enthusiasm and 
engaging personality have played a 

large role in our unit’s enrollment success!  

Elections for your unit’s 2016 Board are now in the 
books.  Thank you to outgoing Board members for your service, 
and thank you to our new Board members.  Without your 
willingness to volunteer your time and energy in lling these 
positions, 4CU would not exist as part of the WBCCI. And thank 
you, 4CU members, for participating in 4CU activities!

Barbara and I wish everyone the best for the holidays and many 

great camping adventures down the road. ~ Janis
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Now Taking Pre-Orders
for the NEW 4CU T-Shirt!

The new 4CU shirts are Hanes Tagless Unisex in 
“Ash Grey” Cotton/Poly, silk screened on two sides. 

In general we are offering Short Sleeve Shirts 
in sizes Medium, Large and XLarge … at just $14 each + shipping (if required — you may pick 
them up at a rally).

In addition to these basic options, during the pre-order phase, we are offering three special options — 
AVAILABLE ONLY IN THIS PRE-ORDER PHASE. If you want these options you MUST pre-order now ... they will 
not be produced for general inventory and later sales:

(1) Long Sleeve at $22 each
(2) Size Small in both Short Sleeve ($14) and Long Sleeve ($22)
(3) Size XXLarge (in both Short Sleeve and Long Sleeve) ... Add $2 to the cost for each XXL Shirt. 

Please use the Pre-Order Form at the end of the Newseltter to place your pre-order.  Pre-Orders MUST be 
received no later than 10 Dec 2015. Pre-ordered 
shirts will be delivered to attendees at the NY’s Rally 
and those orders to be shipped will be sent in early 
January after the NY’s Rally. Shirts will also be 
available for purchase at the New Year’s Rally, 
but quantities and sizes will be more limited, and the 
special pre-order options will not be available

Please complete and snail-mail your Pre-Order 
Form with payment made payable to Four Corners 
Unit to Howard Efner (address on form). Again, 
Howard MUST receive pre-orders by 10 Dec 2015. 

Online ordering will be available in January 
2016, but the special pre-order options will no longer 
be available.

Order your shirts today!
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T  We received 87 
votes, which is 44.2% of the possible 197 full voting members to whom ballots were sent. The vote 
was a unanimous acceptance of the slate as presented.

First we owe a word of thanks to our retiring board members: Paul Ward, Retiring 
President; Tamara Rodriguez, Retiring Secretary; Greg Schmuker, Retiring Trustee; and Ray 
Mazza, Retiring Trustee. Thank you all for your service to the Four Corners Unit! Without your 
willingness to participate in the leadership of the Unit, the 4CU could not be what it has become in 
its relatively short history.

Following are the 2016 4CU Board of Directors and Committee Chairs:
President: Steve Bittner 
1st Vice President: Terry Rich 
2nd Vice President: Sergio Quiros 
Treasurer: Howard Efner 
Recording/Corresponding Secretary:
    Bonnie Bobman 
Immediate Past President:
    Janis White
Trustees: 
 Ruth Vollmer
 Kathryn Crowder
 Guiseppe Margiotta

Committee Chairs:
 Webmasters:
      Leon Hauck & Stephen Porter 
 Newsletter: Linda Lawson
 Membership: Terry Rich

The of ces of President, 1st VP, and 
2nd VP are elected for 1-year terms 
with a limit of two consecutive terms. 
The of ces of Treasurer and Secretary 
are also elected for 1-year terms but 
there is no limit to the number of 
consecutive terms they may serve. 
Trustees are elected for two-year 
terms, which are staggered so there 
is at least one Trustee continuing 
on to the next year. The Immediate 
Past President is a non-elected board 
position and the IPPresident serves for 
the duration of their successor’s term. 
Committee Chairs are appointed by 
the President.

. We hope to see as many of you 
as possible at the New Year’s Rally to welcome the new board members, to recognize those changing 
their positions of service, and of course, to extend our thanks to those retiring. We appreciate the 
willingness of all Board members — past and present — to step up and serve the Unit and keep it 
running smoothly and effectively! 

The 2016 Nominating Committee:
Ruth Vollmer
Cinda Banks
Britt Quisenberry
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Congratulations , 2016 4CU Board Members!



Third Quarter Financial – 7/01/15 to 9/30/15
Starting Balance 7,620.46
Income

Dues - cash 3,666.00
Dues – PayPal* 2,306.06
T-Shirt Cash 211.00
Badges 5.00
Donation 1.00
Pagosa Springs Rally** 750.00
Total 6,939.06

Expenditures
International Dues 5,980.00
July 4, 2016 C.G. Reserv. 969.00
Pagosa Rally Expenses 3,005.93
Rally Coffee Pot 318.11
Total 10,273.04

Ending Balance 4,286.48

* Less PayPal Fees
** Gross Income
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2015 4CU Third Quarter Financials – July through September
by Howard Efner

4CU Web Site News
by Leon Hauck & Stephen Porter

Check out the upcoming rally schedule and the archive of previous 4CU Newsletters - all found 
on the 4CU Web site!

Coming up in January we will have online ordering of the new 4CU T-shirts from the Web site!

As always, if you have any suggestions as to what you would like to see on the Web site please 

feel free to email us at leon@boondocking.net or stephen.porter@alumni.purdue.edu .
~ Leon & Stephen

http://fourcorners.wbcci.net
Many thanks to the following contributors;

they made this issue of the 4CU Newsletter possible!

Janis White, Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker, Howard Efner, Leon Hauck,
Ruth Vollmer, Stephen Porter, Sergio Quiros, Steve & Reg Bittner,

Bonnie Bobman, Kathryn Crowder, and Diane & Dennie Moore
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Rally Report: Southern New Mexico Rally, Pancho Villa SP, Columbus, NM
by Howard Efner

The Four Corners Unit of WBCCI held the second annual Fall Rally in Southern New Mexico at 
Pancho Villa State Park from October 22 to October 26, 2015 … and happily, this year, mud-free! The 
rally, co-hosted by Terry Rich, Greg Schmuker, and Howard and Carolyn Efner, had a total of 14 
Airstreams in attendance.  The park, located in the Village of Columbus, NM, is on the site of Camp 
Furlong, which was attacked during the 1916 raid of Pancho Villa’s forces. The exhibit hall and 
remaining historical structures help to capture the history of the raid and subsequent unsuccessful 
pursuit of Villa’s forces in Mexico by General John “Blackjack” Pershing.

One highlight of the gathering was the Saturday morning car show held in the Exhibit Hall/Park 
Of ce parking lot. There were about 50 vehicles entered and they varied from “Rat Rods” to Vintage/
Classic/Antique automobiles, along with several motorcycles and two three wheel motorcycles which 
looked more like aircraft without the wings. There were three 1951 Hudson Hornets parked side-by-
side – have not seen that in a long time. It was a walk down memory lane for most of us for sure!

  Photo courtesy of D & D Moore
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  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker

  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker



Four Corners Unit Roundup                                December 2015 Issue 40

Page 7

  Photo courtesy of Schmuker & Rich

  Photo courtesy of Schmuker & Rich
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  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker

  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker



  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker
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The rally began on Thursday, October  22nd, with an informal Happy Hour for the early arrivals. 
Friday was the formal start of the rally and there was a meet-and-greet Happy Hour held in the 
Camp Furlong Recreation Hall. Carolyn had recruited helpers for a Tiramisu making party for the 
Saturday dinner, and they suffered through assembling 2 big pans of dessert with the required 
tasting. Saturday’s potluck featured an Italian theme with Lasagna being provided … with the 
Tiramisu and other desserts.



  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker

  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker
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  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker

  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker
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  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker
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  Photo courtesy of Rich & Schmuker

  Photo courtesy of D & D Moore

  Photo courtesy of D & D Moore
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Sunday the 24th was the optional trip to the Pink Store in Palomas, Mexico for shopping, 
margaritas, and lunch. Everyone joined in the outing and all had a great time! The free While-You-
Shop margaritas were good, too!



  Photo courtesy of Schmuker & Rich
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Sunday evening was the Clean-Up-the-Leftovers potluck – as if we all needed to eat more food! 
Sadly, all good things must come to an end, so Monday October 26th was Happy Trails Day.

Since the car show was so popular, we have reserved the Recreation Hall next year for October 21 
– 23, with the rally dates being October 20 through October 24, 2016. Hope to see  you then!

  Photo courtesy of D & D Moore
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Member News Notes
By Terry Rich

Jim & Kathryn Bloom (Decatur, AL) decided to transfer their membership to the AL Unit for 2016 
... but happily, they are remaining Af liate members of the 4CU! We are pleased that they will remain 
in our circle of Airstream friends!

Lori Churchwell (Albuquerque, NM) had shoulder surgery in August to correct injuries sustained 
in an earlier auto accident. She has been in physical therapy to regain strength and use of her 
shoulder and arm, and has now returned to work. We are pleased to know you are progressing well, 
Lori, and we hope to see you again soon! But no arm wrestling, OK?!

Mike & Betty Gardiner (Grayling, MI) are spending part of the winter in Florida again this year. 
(Hopefully they will come see us in the SW next year!) They have already left MI for points south, and 
their plans include meeting up with Ed & Jeanne Stroetz (Thomson, GA) in the Keys, and a visit 
with Jon & Deb Kaslove (Ormond Beach, FL)… We don’t have con rmation but it would not surprise 
us to hear that Jim & Mary Wherrett (Omaha, NE) are going to be part of the informal “4CU Florida 
Enclave” gathering again this year. We should have a rally there!

Our sincere condolences go out to Cindy Johnson of the Heart of Texas Camping Unit, for the 
tragic loss of her husband, Carl, and his daughter, grandson, and his daughter’s boyfriend and his 
children. They were attacked and murdered while on a camping outing on their own property near 
Palastine, TX the weekend of 14 November. Several of our members know the Johnsons through 
our rallies and various connections with the HOTC Unit. We all join our fellow 4CU members and 
our Airstream Family in the HOTXC Unit in their grief and loss. Here are two links on the Airforums 
relating to this awful tragedy: http://www.airforums.com/forums/f48/hotc-tragedy-143746.html 
and http://www.airforums.com/forums/f48/hotc-tragedy-143746.html .

Ken & Sue Martin (San Diego, CA) have sold their 1970 Safari so they will be leaving the 4CU fold 
at the end of this calendar year. They have admitted, though, that those Bambis are pretty alluring 
… so who knows? Perhaps they will return to the 4CU sometime in the not-too-distant future! We’d 
welcome that ... in the meantime, our best to you!

In the March issue of the Four Corners Unit Roundup, we featured Mark Rands and MJ 
Christensen’s (Thornton, CO) acquisition of a commercial 1960 Southern Paci c Railroad Airstream 
… all 35 feet of it! And many of us saw it in person at the Pagosa Springs Rally in July. Since then 
Mark & MJ have acquired a 1963 32’ 
Mobile Industrial Trailer, also made by 
Airstream’s commercial division in Santa 
Fe Springs, CA and used by Southern 
Paci c Railroad. This one is thought to 
be even more rare than the 35’! Don’t 
forget that they have OTHER airstreams 
in their “collection”!  Yikes! Now inquiring 
minds want 
to know 
… where/
how does 
one STORE 
these big 
beauties? 
More on 
that later!
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 Peter & Susan Rachtman of Rio Rancho, NM sent in a photo of their recent acquitision. 
Motorhome Mickey is a 2005 396XL. Not all Airstreams are silver ... 

Member Migrations:

Don & Marilyn Sluyk have moved from Phoenix into their new home in Scottsdale! Their 
new contact information will be available in the January 4CU Directory (or contact Terry Rich). 
Congratulations on nally getting your home nished … we know it’s been a long journey!

Past member Harry Walters has relocated from his and his late wife Marge’s longtime home in 
Scottsdale to Hanson, MA. If you’d like Harry’s contact information please let Terry Rich know. Harry 
recently related that he misses the 4CU and his Airstream friends very much. We wish Harry all the 
best in this new chapter of his life.

Any other moves we should note? Just let us know!
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4CU Membership Notes
By Terry Rich

Welcome New Members!
We are pleased to WELCOME the following 15 New Members who have joined the 4CU since the 

September 2015 Newsletter.

James Brown, Tularosa, NM (4CU)
Daniel & Linda Cavender, Midway, UT (4CU)
John & Linda Grow, Oregon City, OR (Af liate – OR Unit)
Karis & Jana Hackmann, Mesa, AZ (4CU)
John & Kim Jackson, Colorado Springs, CO (4CU)
Charles & Dorothy Mahoney, Las Vegas, NV (4CU)
Mario Mastrosimone & John Pulkkinen, Tucson, AZ (4CU)
Mark & Dixie McNamara, Lake Oswego, OR (Af liate – OR Unit)
Robert & Edwina Moore, East Petersburg, PA (4CU)
Grant Olds, Tempe, AZ (4CU)
David & Lynn Pass, West Linn, OR (OR Unit)
Dan & Vera Rossbach, Albuquerque, NM (4CU)
Jim & Christine Snead, Southlake, TX (4CU – Transferring from the Heart of TX Camping Unit)
Bud & Gale Strauss, Tucson, AZ (4CU – Transferring from the WY Unit)
AC & Dorothy Wood, Ramona, CA (Af liate – San Diego Unit)

A big 4CU WELCOME to each of you! We are pleased to have you join our merry band of happy 
campers and encourage you to get involved ASAP! Those who have not yet attended a rally, why not 
sign up for one soon and jump in … you won’t regret it! We all look forward to seeing you around the 
4CU camp re as soon and as often as possible. 

Will You Help Welcome New 4CU Members?
We have a small group of members who have volunteered to send welcome email notes to new 

members as they join. You can be part of welcoming our new members in and letting them know 
that we look forward to seeing them at a rally soon. If you’d like to help in that effort, drop Terry 
Rich a note at Terry@TBRich.com. You will be CC’d on each welcome letter that goes out … then 
you can follow up with a personal welcome note of your own at your leisure. This is really easy and 
an important way to help with membership … Reaching out to our new members makes a world of 
difference to them!

Our Latest Membership Numbers:
As of this reporting we have 

Rigs (this represents 2015 members and new members for 2016)! Congratulations! It’s because 
of you that the 4CU remains one of the top WBCCI units in growth … and is known for its great 
gatherings, fun times and welcoming membership. All our members have a hand in making the unit 
what it is today.

Help the 4CU Continue to Grow!
When we camp there are often opportunities to share our good times in the 4CU with 

other Airstreamers we meet along the way. All members are part of the membership effort … why 
not print some 4CU 2016 Member Applications (see the last page of the Newsletter) and keep a 
supply in your rig … or keep a copy on your laptop to email to folks you meet while camping! You 
just never know when someone will want information about the 4CU! Word of mouth is our greatest 
membership development tool.
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The 2016 Membership Renewal Season Is Winding Down!
We began our 2016 membership renewal efforts in July. And we have had a good response 

to our renewal efforts so far. But for those  who have not yet renewed, time is running out! If 
you have not renewed your membership for 2016, this is the last month to do so in order 
to maintain uninterrupted membership. The annual dues are due by 31 Dec 2015. So please 
take a moment and complete the form at the end of the Newsletter or go to http://4cu.
boondocking.net/application.php  and renew instantly online. It’s easy! 

Questions?
If you have any questions about 4CU or WBCCI membership, or your current membership status, 

please do not hesitate to contact Terry Rich, Membership Chair, at Terry@TBRich.com.

Happy trails!

Terry Rich
Membership Chair

Share Your Story!
Tell Your Airstream Tale!

Whether at a rally,
on the road,

or at your desk!
Send your Airstream 

experience
& any related photos
to the 4CU Newsletter 

Editor at 
lawson@xwinds.com

OR to the 4CU 
Membership Chair at 
terry@tbrich.com

We all want to hear about 
it!
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FOR SALE by Owner: 

2014 Onyx Airstream 27FB
Our 2014 27FB Onyx is number 31 of the 136 made. With a move to South Dakota it was necessary 

for us to leave the Airstream in Prescott, where it is currently housed. We only have about 
3,500 miles on it but are not planning more camper travel because of the move.  This was our 
second Airstream, so we hate to put our camping on the shelf, but want someone else to enjoy our 
really fabulous Onyx.

We made a number of upgrades even though the Onyx is an Airstream on steroids. They include 
two 160W solar panels, an upgraded 2,000W inverter, roof mounted TV dish, awnings on the 
driver’s side & the rear, & a weight distribution system that is a jewel. We have a number of 

We also have a mounted rear view camera on the Onyx. The monitor operates remotely by simply 
plugging it in to the 12V plug in the cab of a car or truck. Although many think it is a great 
back up camera (and it is), I think it is particularly good as a safety camera for on-road 
travel.

From the feedback we are receiving in South Dakota and Wyoming, there’s a lot of interest 
in Airstream’s ability to be a four-season camper.  Our 27FB Onyx not only has the upgraded 
HVAC but the added 320W of solar power for added boon docking - or getting stranded in the 
winter.  In case that happens, the added TV dish (auto channel seeking) means the occupants have 
something to do while the weather clears, with the added security of solar power.  So the story 
is, Airstream as Airstream owners know is not season-limited and that is particularly so with 
Ricky, as we call our Onyx.  Contacts we’ve received indicate that the notion of the Onyx as a 
collector’s Airstream is just now being understood and the importance of only 136 models ever 
having been made (or possibly ever will be made) is of growing importance.  Good time to upgrade 
to an Onyx or let friends know so they can join in the satisfaction, and fun, of an Airstream.

Anyone interested should call me (Don) at 480 363-6428. I have photos & a 
friend in Prescott who could show the camper. Alternatively, I can come down for a 
personal showing if someone has a serious interest.

send details to editor at lawson@xwinds.com

FOR SALE: 
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Roper Lake State Park

A Well-Kept Secret in Arizona Camping
Travel Log & Photos by Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker

This travel log entry will be a bit different than those in the past… After the rally at Pancho Villa 
State Park in Columbus, NM in late October, we decided to stop for a night at Roper Lake State 
Park about 6 miles south of Safford, AZ. It’s about 30 miles north of I-10 on US 191. We have not 
been there for some time … and the last time we were, the lake was very low, and the park felt very 
“sad” in comparison to 
earlier visits. This time, 
however, the lake was 
much higher, and it 
looked better all the way 
around. The lake level 
was high, the rushes were 
growing well, the birds 
were doing their bird 
things, and the mountain 
in the distance sparkled. 
We were very pleased to 
see the lake looking as 
we remembered if from 
earlier times.
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As mentioned, we have been to Roper Lake many 
times at varying times of year … but fall seems to 
be especially pretty there … the air is crisp, making 
the evening great for camp res, the nights good for 
sleeping … yet the days warm enough to take walks 
and short hikes around the park. It is very “fall-ish” 
there with the trees turning and the Island peninsula 
to roam. We invite you to visit our travel log website 
and sample our visit there over the years … Here are 
some of those trips listed in our travel log:

Roper Lake for Thanksgiving
A Meandering Tour of Southern Arizona
Roper Lake State Park
On the Road Again: Roper Lake State Park

Many things have remained the same at Roper:  
The roads and campsite pads are paved and well kept. 
There is a large area for dry camping that can also 
be reserved for group events … and there are even 
cabins available for your non-RV friends to make use 
of. There are two large loops offering electric and water 
sites with modern rest rooms and showers. There is a 
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hot-spring-fed soaking 
tub … which, happily, 
has been updated and 
upgraded from the 
earlier years. Birding, 
shing, picnicking, 

canoeing, kayaking, and 
small boating remain 
popular draws for the 
park, and there’s even a 
beach for swimming! 

Some things have 
changed over the years. 
You can now make 
reservations, which 
wasn’t the case when we 
rst began going there 

… but of course, rates 
have increased to the 
more or less standard 
AZ State Park $25/night 
…one of the less popular 
changes from the good 
ol’ days. 
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The sites in Hacienda Loop have been redone recently … they are more level and some of the sites 
that were very deep have been shortened … but are still plenty roomy. Dankworth Pond, a sub-unit 
of the park located 3 miles to the south, is now renovated and re-opened as well. Both Roper Lake 
and Dankworth Pond were part of a sh hatchery system earlier, and shing in both remain major 
attractions … both are stocked with bass, crappie, bluegill, cat sh, and trout. 

Other area attractions include pecan groves and a winery in Bowie, AZ to the south near I-10, and 
Mt. Graham, the highest peak in Southern Arizona. There are National Forest Service campgrounds 
on Mt. Graham, too … and the mountain is spotted with historical areas. Unfortunately, access is a 
bit of a white-knuckle experience. We have been up to the rst campground — once, sans trailer — 
and have not wanted to venture further. Others may be more adventurous. It’s too bad because Mt. 
Graham could provide relief in our summers.

The pictures here are from our most recent stop there in October, but you can see many  photos 
from earlier visits on our travel log. We recommend Roper Lake as not only a destination, but as a 
pleasant stop-over between central and southern AZ areas to SoNM.  If you have questions about the 
park or potential routes through the area, please contact Terry & Greg at Terry@TBRich.com. And 
who knows? Maybe the 4CU will have a rally there one day! 
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Piecing at Picacho
 

A 4CU Community Charity Quilting event
(not just for quilters!)

 
The 4CU is sponsoring

our second annual rally charity event!

We will be making quilt tops for Quilts for Kids -

 quiltsforkids.org
Throughout the New Year’s Eve Rally weekend,

we will be setting up a workspace & piecing prepared quilt kits! 

What a terrific way to show our spirit of giving during the season!

Everyone can participate ! 

No cutting this year, just piecing & glue basting for those that don’t sew!!

Or you can support & entertain ! 

We will bring our sewing machines & supplies & have a blast!!

Instructions & further details
are available at

 http://docs.google.com/document/d/18YQAxHyCBKYUjHmOeS3iGd-
uvlAhgV8ZH8MgPgg3Aeo/pub

 
Questions? Please feel free to contact Bonnie Bobman at 

BAAMbi7as@gmail.com 
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9th Annual

4CU New Year’s Rally

at Picacho Peak State Park, AZ

Wednesday, December 30th 2015
to 

Sunday, January 3rd 2016

Your Hosts:
Louis Hall & Sergio Quiros

 &
Bob & Tomi Burnand

You can sign u  and nd links to ark in ormation here:
RSVP Sign Up Sheet

See who’s signed up at:
Attendee List

The Rally Agenda – including live NY’s Eve entertainment by 
Gleewood Band — can be viewed at:

NY’s Rally Agenda
(The Agenda will be updated as the rally grows nearer, so stay tuned.)

Sign up and send in your rally ee soon ... 

to ring in the New Year with your 4CU Airstream riends

Questions?

Sergio Quiros & Louis Hall (Sergio.Quiros@asu.edu & lhall15690@aol.com)
Bob & Tomi Burnand (bobburnand@gmail.com & tomiburnand@gmail.com)



Four Corners Unit Roundup                                December 2015 Issue 40

Page 27PPPPPPPaaaggggeee 2222222277777777

4CU Mardis Gras Rally
Friday, February 12 to Monday, February 15, 2016

Lo Lo Mai Springs Outdoor Resort, Cornville, AZ 

Those Flamboyant Flamingos
Flock to Mardi Gras at Lo Lo Mai Springs Outdoor Resort. 

Dress up in your most outrageous gear and join us for a party!

Friday, February 
12

Rally Begins, Din-
ner: Bring a heart-

ier snack/appe-
tizer to share and 
we’ll call it dinner. 
Leaded or Unlead-
ed Hot Cocoa, Hot 
Spiced Cider or Hot 

Buttered Rum at 
the Camp re.

Saturday, February 
13

Dinner: Jambalaya 
(provided), bring 
a side or dessert. 
Hot drinks at the 

Camp re

Sunday, February 
14

Breakfast: Smoked 
Ham and Blueberry 

Pancakes (provided). 
Dinner: Leftover 

potluck, easy! Hot 
drinks at the Camp-

re. 

Monday, February 
15

Rally Ends  . . . 
Happy Trails

What to do to start partying: 
1. Call Lo Lo Mai directly to make Reservations, (928) 634-4700.
 Web site: lolomai.com 
 They are giving us the same deal as past years:
  $37 per night, full-hookups
  $32 per night, electric & water if staying 3 or more nights, $37 if not
  (free dump station on site). 
 Make sure you say you are with the Airstream group. 
 If you are with the Vintage Airstream Club, ask to park with the vintage trailers. 
2. Sign up on the airforums.com Rally Site. 
3. Send the registration form (SEE LAST PAGES OF THIS NEWSLETTER) and a check for $10 per adult 

made payable to: Steve Bittner, 93 S. Soldier Dr., Camp Verde, AZ.  Contact: herkypig@hotmail.com  
Please note:  There is a limit of 30-35 spaces available. 

YOUR HOSTS: Steve & Reg Bittner
Anthony & Tamara Rodriguez
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4CU 4th of July 2016 Rally

Friday July 1st to Tuesday July 5th
four nights

Crook Campground
(near Woods Canyon Lake, AZ)

There is room for a total of 13 rigs.

Hosts:
Ramona Marsden & Erick Asplund

and
Ilene Marsden & Stephen Porter

More details will be forthcoming
as the date draws near!

rmarsden@hotmail.com
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2015-2016 4CU Rally Schedule

  
When What Where Host(s) Contact

December 30 
2015

to January 3
2016

New Year’s Rally

Picacho Peak 
State Park,
near Eloy, 
Arizona

Louis Hall & 
Sergio Quiros 

and
Bob & Tomi 

Burnand

sergio.quiros@
asu.edu

February
12-15
2016

Mardi Gras Rally

Lo Lo Mai 
Springs 

Outdoor Resort, 
Cornville, AZ

Steve & Reg 
Bittner

and
Anthony 
& Tamara 
Rodriguez

herkypig@
hotmail.com

July
1-5

2016

Fourth of July 
Rally

Crook 
Campground,
near Woods 

Canyon Lake, AZ

Ramona Marsden 
& Erick Asplund 

and
Ilene Marsden & 
Stephen Porter

rmarsden@
hotmail.com

October
5-9

2016

Region 11 Rally
(see attached 

form for details & 
registration)

Rainbow 
Lake Cabin 

& RV Resort, 
Ruisdoso, NM

Barbara Vaughn
airstreamer2151@

yahoo.com
602-448-6454



a

4CU Mardi Gras Rally Registration Form

February 12-15, 2016
(Thursday - Monday)

Lo Lo Mai Springs Outdoor Resort, Cornville, AZ 
Name(s)_________________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________________
City, State, Zip ___________________________________________________
Phone Number ________________Email ______________________________
Region ___________________________ Unit _________________________
WBCCI# _________________ Trailer Length _____________
# Adults _________ # Kids _________ Date Arriving __________________

Rally Fee of $10 per adult - please make payable to Steve Bittner
To Register Please Mail Fee with this Coupon to:

Steve Bittner
93 S. Soldier Drive

Camp Verde, AZ 86322
Questions? herkypig@hotmail.com 

mailto:herkypig@hotmail.com


 

RUIDOSO ROUNDUP - REGION 11 RALLY 

OCTOBER 5-9, 2016 

Ruidoso is a beautiful mountain town in southern New Mexico nestled in the 
Lincoln National Forest. Rally plans are still underway. However the timing is just 
right for us to take part in the Lincoln County Cowboy Symposium – home of the 
worlds richest chuck wagon cook-off as well as entertainers, and cowboy activities 
for our enjoyment. There are numerous museums, artist shops, hiking trails and for 
the more daring, the Apache Zip-line over the lake at the Inn of the Gods Resort 
and Casino. We will have rally activities and plenty of free time. 

You should make your reservations with the Rainbow Lake RV early (before 
September 10). We have a limited number of sites reserved that can only be 
held for a limited time. Reserve early! 

Contact:  
Rainbow Lake Cabin & RV Resort 
806 Carrizo Canyon Road 
Tel: 575-630-2267  
Website: ruidoso.net/rainbow 
E-Mail: rainbowlake@windstream.net 
Parking $35.00 (plus tax) elec/water/sewer 

Let them know you are with the Airstream Club 
 

Region 11 Rally -  October 5- 9, 2016 - Rainbow Lake RV - Ruidoso, NM 

Name:________________________________WBCCI No.________No. Attending ____ 

Address:_____________________________________E-Mail______________________ 

City______________________State_____Zip________Telephone__________________ 

Rally Fee: No. attending _____ X $20.00 Total Rally Fee $__________ 

Includes: 4 Breakfast, 4 Dinners, Door Prizes, Entertainment 

Make checks payable to WBCCI Region 11 and mail payment to:  
Barbara Vaughn 
POB 610 
Salome, AZ 85348 
Questions: 
Email: airstreamer2151@yahoo.com  
Phone: 602-448-6454  



4CU T-Shirt Order Form
4CU T-Shirts are Unisex Hanes Tagless, Ash Grey, Cotton/Poly

Short Sleeve : $14 each + Applicable Shipping
Long Sleeve by Pre-Order Only: $22 each + Applicable Shipping
Sizes Available: M  . L  . XL  . S & XXL by Pre-Order Only

Name: ____________________________________________________

Address: ____________________________________________________________

City: ____________________________________ State: _______ Zip: __________

Email: _____________________________________ Phone: _________________

ORDER INFORMATION

CONTACT INFORMATION

DELIVERY OPTIONS

PAYMENT

Online ordering option is not available for this special pre-order. 

I/We would like to order _______ 4CU T-Shirts!
Shirt #1: Sleeve Length: Short  Long* | Size:  S* M    L    XL    XXL* Add $2
Shirt #2: Sleeve Length: Short  Long* | Size:  S* M    L    XL    XXL* Add $2
Shirt #3: Sleeve Length: Short  Long* | Size:  S* M    L    XL    XXL* Add $2
Shirt #4: Sleeve Length: Short  Long* | Size:  S* M    L    XL    XXL* Add $2
To order additional shirts use other the side, a 2nd oder form or a separate sheet of paper.
*Long Sleeves and Sizes Small & XXLarge are only availabe with the initial pre-order. Add $2 for XXL.

OPTION 1:  I/we will pick up this order (with no shipping) at the _________________________________ Rally.

OPTION 2:  Please ship this order to the address shown above. 
Add the appropriate shipping charge to your order total below

ORDER TOTAL: _______ Short Sleeve Shirts @ $14 each =  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $____________

_______ Long Sleeve Shirts (Pre-Order Only) @ $22 each =   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $____________

_______ XXL Shirts (Pre-Order Only) @ An Additional $2 each =  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $____________

If Shipped: 1 Shirt add $5.95 | 2-6 Shirts add $12.65 | More? Contact Terry@TBRich.com  . . . . $____________

GRAND TOTAL =  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $____________
Please make checks and money orders payable to Four Corners Unit.
Send the completed order form and payment (check, money order) to:

Howard Efner, Treasurer
FOUR CORNERS UNIT/WBCCI
30 Camino Caballos Spur
Lamy, New Mexico 87540

For 4CU Use Only: Amt Recv’d: _____________ Date: ____________ Processed:  ____________ By:   __________ 

FRONT

BACK
NEW 

DESIGN!!

NOTE:

Your order 

& payment

MUST be

received

PRIOR TO

10.DEC.2015



PERSONAL INFORMATION

MEMBERSHIP TYPE

AIRSTREAM INFORMATION

SUBMIT APPLICATION

NEW FULL 4CU MEMBER . $67 ANNUAL DUES ($65 WBCCI DUES + $2 4CU DUES)

RENEWING FULL 4CU MEMBER . $67 ANNUAL DUES ($65 WBCCI DUES + $2 4CU DUES) . YOUR WBCCI #

TRANSFERRING AS A FULL 4CU MEMBER . $67 ANNUAL DUES . FROM REGION #                             FROM UNIT # 

PREVIOUS UNIT NAME                                                                                                             YOUR WBCCI #

FULL 4CU MEMBER OPTIONS: Do NOT Publish in the         Printed          Digital Int’l Directory. Do NOT Mail the Blue Beret          the Int’l Directory.

AFFILIATE 4CU MEMBER . $2 ANNUAL DUES . WBCCI # HOME UNIT NAME & NUMBER

AFFILIATE MEMBER OPTION: I/we would like to order                     4CU AFFILIATE BADGE(S) (optional) at an additional cost of $5 per Badge. 

YEAR MODEL LENGTH IN FEET (BUMPER TO BALL)

Option A: PRINT & SEND COMPLETED APPLICATION WITH YOUR CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO FOUR CORNERS UNIT TO:
HOWARD EFNER, TREASURER . 30 CAMINO CABALLOS SPUR . LAMY, NEW MEXICO 87540

Option B: COMPLETE APPLICATION ON LINE AND PAY DUES (AND PRO CESSING FEE) USING PAYPAL OR CCARD AT: 
HTTP://4CU.BOONDOCKING.NET/APPLICATION.PHP

Option C: IF USING INTERACTIVE PDF APPLICATION, COMPLETE & SAVE AS PDF & EMAIL TO: 
FCU-TREAS@CYBERMESA.COM. FOLLOW APPLICATION WITH CHECK FOR DUES TO HOWARD EFNER (Address Above).

RECEIPT REQUESTED (PDF format will be sent via email. For a hard receipt, send a self-addressed, stamped envelope to Howard Efner.)

QUESTIONS? CONTACT TERRY RICH, 4CU MEMBERSHIP CHAIR . VOICE & TEXT 520.748.0696 . EMAIL TERRY@TBRICH.COM 

FOUR CORNERS UNIT USE ONLY: AMT  RECV’D DATE RECV’D DATE RECORDED BY

FOUR CORNERS UNIT OF NEW MEXICO
WALLY BYAM CARAVAN CLUB INTERNATIONAL
REGION 11 . UNIT 004 . FOURCORNERS.WBCCI.NET

2 0 1 6  M E M B E R S H I P  A P P L I C A T I O N
NAME(S)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      DATE

CHILDREN LIVING AT HOME

ADDRESS                                                                                                                              CITY                                                             STATE  ZIP COUNTRY

HOME PHONE                      CELL  PHONE EMAIL(S)

Your “Handle/Name” on the AIRFORUMS.COM (If you are a member). 

Do you offer COURTESY PARKING?             YES    NO

ARIZONA NEW MEXICO

COLORADOUTAH


